11th. April 1946.

My dear Watson,

It is really kind of you to write and make me welcome in my projected visit to the States this year. I wish I could answer by making a date, but I am still kept uncertain by official control measures as to my date of sailing and return, and consequently am completely in the dark as to what opportunities there will be for visiting around.

As it is, I believe the best plan may be for you to make contact with Professor W.C. Boyd, of the Boston University School

of Medecine, who will know as soon as anyone just what time is available. I must in any case be at Raleigh by June 17th.

Yours sincerely,